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FACT SHEET

SB 18 (Alarcon)

OPPOSE

ISSUE

SB 18, as proposed by Senator Richard Alarcon, would restructure the composition of the MTA Board.  

BACKGROUND

SB 18 is yet another proposal to restructure the make up of the MTA Board.  It proposes to create six directly elected seats from the current 13-member board.  SB 18 would eliminate the membership of two representatives from the 87 cities outside of the City of Los Angeles, two members of the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors and one Los Angeles City Council Member.

The existing structure of the MTA Board, as created by AB 152 (1992), was a delicately balanced compromise to ensure the best representation of all interests within Los Angeles County.  Since the day the MTA was created, numerous proposals have been presented to change the structure of the Board.  None, however, have been able to capture the representative balance that exists with the current board structure.

WHY YOU SHOULD OPPOSE SB 18

SB 18 is a divisive measure.  There is no “value added” to Los Angeles County transportation by the pursuit of SB 18.  Its very effort could be damaging to the delivery of transportation services and programs and detrimental to the agency’s ability to solicit additional transportation funding at the state and federal levels.

SB 18 does not increase funding or assist in the provision of additional services.   Instead, the bill would increase the likelihood of parochialism in local transportation decision-making and the influence of those individuals and entities which are free to contribute to the campaigns/unions of the potential candidates.

SB 18 creates a picture of disorder at the agency, when in fact the agency has made many notable achievements.  In the year 2000 alone, the MTA celebrated it’s opening of the North Hollywood segment of the Metro Red Line, along with the start of Metro Rapid Bus service, which is attracting new public transportation patrons in large numbers.  The agency is also making improvements to accommodate the increased growth in its rider-ship of the MTA rail system.  Additionally, 350 new buses were added to MTA’s fleet in 2000, with 500 more expected this year.  MTA continues to be in substantial compliance with the Consent Decree.

SB 18 is a punitive measure that was proposed during a very contentious labor strike.  A united MTA Board worked tirelessly to ensure that the strike was resolved at the negotiating table.  The Board’s work during that difficult time demonstrated the best in local decision-making and fiscal responsibility.

Many may disagree with the decisions made by the MTA Board on any given issue.  Reasonable people can disagree.  Disagreement, however, does not warrant a disruptive and, potentially, costly change in the MTA Board structure which would hurt the transit dependent and Los Angeles County commuters the most.

The MTA Board urges you to oppose SB 18.  For more information, please contact Yvette Robles, MTA Government Relations Officer at 213-922-2297 or Claudette Moody, Director of Government Relations at 213-922-2237.

